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Dear Parents,  
 
Wrap-around Care  
Thank you again for your continued support of after school club, which continues to 
prosper. We are confident of offering a long-standing commitment to wrap-around care 
that is financially viable and that the parents can come to rely upon to support their 
working lives.  
 
School has decided to roll-over its existing discount system across siblings so that it helps 
support families with more than one child.  
Buy 4 sessions in any week, get the fifth session free. 
Hence, a family with 3 children can now receive 10 sessions for the price of 8; 15 sessions 
for the price of 12 etc.  
 
Parents wishing to use the 8am Breakfast Club are reminded to book in advance. This 
enables school to plan accordingly and reduce unnecessary staffing costs. When using 
the 8.30am 50p drop-off service, parents must make face-to-face contact with a member 
of staff to ensure their child can be safely supervised before leaving them.  
 
I’d like to thank Glen, Neil and Alister for supporting the school with an excellent bike-club 
this half term. Such voluntary help makes a big difference to our capacity to maintain 
quality after-school experiences for the children. We’d be very grateful if other parents 
could help us run clubs in future. A list of activities for the Summer term is currently being 
put together – please see Mrs Corrie or myself if you feel you might be able to help.  
 
Children’s Easter Service in church 
On Tuesday 4th April at St Lawrence’s Church, children will be leading a special Easter 
service. The service will start at 2pm and all members of the community, especially 
parents, are encouraged to attend. Any parents who would like to take their children home 
straight after the service may do so, otherwise the school day will finish as usual in school 
at 3.30pm, followed by after-school club. 
 
Chicken Pox Case  
If parents didn’t already know, there has been a case of chicken pox in the community this 
week; please be vigilant.  
 
Parents’ evening – After School Club cancelled 
Would parents please note that there will be no Moky Kids after school club next 
Wednesday during parents evening.  
 
 



 

 

 

                  

 

Y1 Art Workshop 
Next Thursday Year 1 children will attend an Art workshop at Milburn School. Travel 
arrangements have been made for this, would parents please ensure their Y1 children 
arrive at school for 8.30am on Thursday. The session has been funded through the MESS 
schools network and as such there will be no charge 
 
Recorders 
I’m sorry to report Carolyn Fyfe is not yet well enough to resume recorder sessions on 
Thursdays. We send her our very best wishes for a speedy recovery. In the mean-time, 
we hope you will encourage your children to keep practising at home. Any payments made 
for sessions to date will be rolled into next term.  
 
Big Pedal  
We are looking forward to seeing as many of you as possible on your bikes over the next 
two weeks. Remember to dress up for Superhero day on Friday 24th March and come to 
school on your bike/scooter. Free bike club for all at after school club that day.   
  
Request for help 
A local couple are looking for a registered child-minder in the community to assist with 
childcare for their 3-year-old during week-day afternoons.  If you know of anyone who 
might be interested, please contact the school for more details.  
 
 

Message from Carolyn 
On Sunday 26th March at 11.00am, Crosby Church will have a special service for 
Mothering Sunday, led by the Rev Stewart Fyfe, with traditional posies and 
children’s activities.  All welcome. 

 
Coffee Morning MMVI 
Helen and Joanne are organising a coffee morning in Maulds Meaburn village 
institute on Saturday 1st April as a fundraiser for school. They would be grateful for 
any donations of baking and raffle prizes. Anything can be given to either Joanne or 
Helen or left at the school. Anyone who could spare a couple of hours to help on 
the day would be most welcome.  

 
Message from Jillian 
Reminder to parents that the Nursery food hamper which includes fresh chicken 
and a veg hamper will be drawn on Saturday 25th March at the Nursery coffee 
morning. If anyone would like any squares they are £1 each. Also reminder for 
Bingo at Orton Village on Friday 7th April in aid of Nursery. Donations of raffle prizes 
would be greatly received. Thank you. 
 
  
 



 

 

 

                  

 

Message from Karen Winder  
The nursery committee are holding an open meeting and invite school parents to 
come along on WEDNESDAY 29th MARCH at 7.30pm in The Butchers Arms. 
This meeting is to discuss the possibility of the school joining forces with nursery 
committee to hold a Charity Auction in July. 

 

 

 

 
Mr D Priestley 
Headteacher 

 
 
Summary of dates for your diary: 
 
 
Monday 20th March  Big Pedal starts for 2 weeks 
Wednesday 22nd March Parents Evening / No After School Club 
Thursday 23rd March Y1 – Art workshop – Milburn School  
Friday 24th March Super Hero Day – Big Pedal  
Saturday 25th March  Mother’s Day coffee morning with stalls – CRVH -10am 
                                                      (Nursery fundraising event) 
Sunday 26th March Mothering Sunday – St Lawrence’s Church – 11am  
Monday 27th March Y5 – Sex Education Class – Long Marton School 
Wednesday 29th –  
Thursday 30th March Y1&Y2 – Art workshop – Milburn School  
Friday 31st March York Residential – Y5&Y6 
Saturday 1st April Coffee Morning – MMVH – 10-12 (proceeds for School)  
Tuesday 4th April  Easter Service – St Lawrence’s – 2pm 
Wednesday 5th April Community Lunch – 12pm 
Thursday 6th April   U dance – Class 2  
Friday 7th April    School Closes 2pm – No After School Club 
     Bingo – Orton Village Hall – 7.30pm 
Saturday 13th May   School Spring Fair  
Sunday 14th May    Walk and teas (Nursery fundraising event)  
Friday 16th June    Prize bingo – CRVH – 7.30pm (Nursery fundraising 
event)  
Friday 14th July   Charity auction – CRVH – 7.30pm  
                                                      (Nursery fundraising) 
 

 



 

 

 

                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


